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The D & BP Act as it stands excludes Interior Designers from being able to be registered as a Design 
Prac��oner. This has meant that in many instances, Interior Designers are unable to undertake 
interior renova�on projects for clients on individual apartments within Class 2 Buildings due to the 
scope including for example heritage status requiring a Development Applica�on, structural changes, 
changes to layouts of bathrooms or changes to fire services and many other circumstances which 
trigger the Act. The consequence of this is that Interior Designers have suffered a reduc�on in work 
and income for interior design projects that could have been successfully undertaken by us. This 
work is now undertaken by architects and building designers who are not always experienced to 
undertake complex interior design projects or able to deliver outcomes that our client's seek. There 
is also an increased fee for some Class 2 apartment owners who now must employ an architect or 
building designer and interior designer to undertake the same services to get the outcome they seek. 

The Government didn’t engage with our industry body, the Design Ins�tute of Australia (DIA) when 
dra�ing up the ini�al Act but instead informed us that we wouldn’t be affected by the Act. This has 
been far from the actual reality and has caused loss of income and livelihood as well as stress and 
confusion for Interior designers and apartment owners. Many Interior Designers are professionals 
who have 4-year Degree and Honors qualifica�ons and undertake projects which involve complex 
coordina�on of services consultant’s and structural engineers designs within our interior designs. We 
have successfully undertaken these projects for years with very litle adverse effects and risk to our 
clients or the apartments and buildings they inhabit. It seems the Government did not consult our 
profession to understand what we do and instead made assump�ons based on unfounded beliefs of 
what our profession does. We have a large impact on the construc�on industry through the projects 
we undertake where we o�en design and specify between 65- 100% of projects overall spend 
making us a large contributor to money spent within the construc�on industry. 

We ask that any revisions to the Act include a pathway for qualified, indemnified and experienced 
Interior Designers to be able to be Registered Design Prac��oners under the Act and resume the 
work that have successfully been undertaking for decades. 


